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Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 
We are coming to the end of a very successful first term. It's a term we can look back on with 
pride. Last week, I was very proud of the whole school for the delivery of our fantastic harvest 
festival, where we focussed on being thankful. It was great to see nearly all the children 
involved in the service. I have also thoroughly enjoyed popping into the 4 class events that took 
place this week with parents. Both the children and parents seemed to really enjoy themselves 
and achieved well. I look forward to popping into the class events of Woodpeckers (Tuesday 
31st October) and Rabbits (Wednesday 1st November) after half term. I have been blown away 
by the turnout and support from the parent body for these events; as ever, thank you for your 
support. The school and parent relationship is so important for the education and wider 
happiness of all our children. 
 
I am witnessing the development of an ever-growing maturity in most of our children and really 
can see them trying to live out the school's new vision and values. I see so much compassion 
and friendship from the children, looking out for one another, even if they don't know each 
other that well. I feel these are the most important skills and essential in helping the children 
to become great human beings. They are qualities that the world needs in abundance. 
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If you have been in the school hall recently, you will see that the mural of the school's bible 
story is near completion; it's absolutely amazing and the story really typifies our school ethos 
of being there for one another and supporting each other. We will be celebrating the mural 
once it is complete. 

 

It has been a great challenge this term fighting the illnesses that have gone around the school. 
The previous three weeks have really hit our school's attendance but it has started to improve 
this week. Our attendance for this term, as I write this, is 93.8% which is a slight improvement 
on this time last year. Out of the 6.2% of absences, 1.1% of those absences are 'unauthorised'. 
This is a figure we really need to cut down: coming to school every day is so important for the 
children and they should be at school every day unless they are too unwell to come. As I said 
in my previous letter being tired or having a sore throat is not a reason for children missing 
school; we are happy to support children who may feel like this but they really should be in 
school to learn the essential quality of resilience. Since the Covid pandemic we have not had 
a single school day where we have had every child in school, my aim/wish this year is for us to 
have many days when this happens! Come on everyone, we can do it! 

 

I would like to congratulate the 57 children (out of the 165 in Years R to 6) who have achieved 
100% attendance this term. Well-done to all of you! You are setting a fantastic example. 
 
This term classes and clubs have been uploading photos to the school's Facebook page. If you 
do not follow the school on Facebook, I highly recommend you take a look at our page and all 
the photos of the wonderful things that the children have been up to this term.  

 

Next term, the weather will turn colder, please can you ensure your child comes into school 
in suitable clothing (this will help fight the illnesses!). And before we know it, it will be 
Christmas; most of our Christmas dates are on the dates for your diary page within the 
newsletter. I would like to wish everyone a wonderful week's holiday next week and look 
forward to seeing all the children again when we return on Monday 30th October. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Thomas Bird 

Head teacher 
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COLLECTIVE CELEBRATION 

WORSHIP 
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Liam Poppy 

Daisy 

Mahsa 

Tommy 

 
This week’s focus for our worship has been what we read from Marks Gospel, Chapter 1v 
40- 45. In this passage, Jesus met a group of people, who suffered from the terrible 
disease of leprosy. They were all very sad as they had to live on the outskirts of the town 
as people thought they could catch it if they were near or touched them. They couldn’t 
be with their friends, families or work. 
 
“Jesus felt sorry for the man so he put his hand on him. Instantly he was healed!” He 
healed the other nine lepers but only one returned to say thank you. We discussed why 
Jesus healed the men with leprosy and felt it was Jesus doing what he always did helping 
those in need, showing compassion because his message was one of love. We also 
considered how thankful we are. Do we really appreciate the many good things in our 
lives? When something really special happens do we really give thanks to God? We also 
looked at Matthew 9: verses 27-36 when Jesus healed the two blind men, they had faith 
in Jesus and gave thanks for their healing. 
 
 

Darcy 



Compassion        Friendship      Forgiveness      Resilience       Hope 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Father God, 

There is so much in our lives 

to be thankful for. 

 

Help me to remember to appreciate 

the good things that happen which 

can make such a difference to our 

lives. 

 

Lord, thank you for all your gifts 

to us. 

Amen. 
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This week’s poster about EA SPORTS FC 24 is at 

the end of the newsletter.  Please continue to 

monitor your child’s online behaviour and 

access. If you need help with a specific app we 

have not highlighted yet, please talk to Mrs 

Hammond. 

New Booking system for wrap around care – NOW LIVE 

 

We are pleased to inform you that our new booking system for wrap 
around care has gone live and parents and carers are welcome to 
book in dates for TERM 2. You are able to book till a day in advance. 
More information and a guide will be sent out to you through MCAS. 
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Dates for your Diary 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Event 

31ST October Woodpeckers Class event 2:15pm – 3:00pm 

1st November Rabbits Class event 2:15pm – 3:00pm 

9th November 2024 prospective Year R parent meeting and tour 
10am -11am 

29th November Parents’ Evening: 3.30pm -8pm 

5th December  Ducklings, Rabbits, Squirrels and Otters  
Pantomime in school hall- PM 

6th December Whole school - Christingle service in the hall (parents welcome)- 
2:30pm 

8th December All day - Woodpeckers, Badgers and Owls - Pantomime trip to 
Hazlett theatre 

11th December Ducklings, Rabbits, Squirrels and Otters - Breakfast with Santa- AM 
Woodpeckers, Badgers and Owls - Movie afternoon - PM 

12th December Ducklings and Rabbits - Nativity to school: 9.45am  
Whole school - Christmas fete: PM 

13th December Christmas service at the church- 9.20am 
Lunchtime - Whole School - Christmas dinner 
Ducklings and Rabbits - Nativity to parents: 2.15pm  

14th December Ducklings and Rabbits - Nativity to parents: 9.30am 
Squirrels and Otters - Christmas concert to parents:  
11am and 2pm 

15th December Squirrels and Otters - Christmas concert to parents: 9.30am 
  
Term 2 ends 
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